
Members Present: Jackson Dangremond (USGD), Sydney Wallace (USGW), Andy Waldron 
(GPSA), Brandon Bishop (USGT), Ryan O’Hara (USGP), Dan Ashlock (Advisor), Larisa Slacke 
(Co-Advisor)   
 
Members Not Present: N/A 
 

November 16th, 2016  
 
The Council of Presidents met on November 16th, all members were present-here is what they 
discussed:    
 
The Council of Presidents met with the Council of Coalitions to discuss:  

● Microaggressions following the election.  
● Matters of Public Safety  
● The importance of being able to engage in calm and collected discussion regardless of 

your political affiliation.  
● Where we as a campus go from here: 

○ Bishop (USGT) and members of the Coalitions are working together to draft a 
letter to send to all ASU Students.  

○ Dangremond (USGD) stressed the importance of ensuring that efforts to combat 
microaggressions cannot just be limited to signing a letter or petition but must 
involve peer driven events.  

 
The Council of Presidents met with Dhara, the Elections Commissioner, to discuss changes that 
need to take place in the operational component of the elections process such as: 

● Ensuring Poll Workers are at their assigned polls.  
● Ensuring that marketing is not just limited to lawn signs placed around the campus.  
● Ensuring that poll workers ARE NOT talking about candidates at the polls.  
● Ensuring that candidate information is not shared online prior to the start of campaign 

season.  


